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Dear Mr. Hintze:

The New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) has received the United States Department
of Energy (DOE), 2018 Sandia Wetland Performance Report (2018 Report), dated and received
April 25, 2019, and referenced by EM2019-0091. This document satisfies milestone #5 of
Appendix B, Milestones and Targets, of the 2016 Consent Order, for fiscal year 2019.

The DOE has met its obligation to monitor the performance of the Sandia Canyon Wetland grade
control structure (GCS) for 2018. The DOE reports that the GCS appears to have decreased
suspended sediment, polychlorinated biphenyls (PCBs), and chromium due to improved wetland
conditions.

NMED hereby approves of the 2018 Report, with the following comments:
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Comments:
1. Section 3.6 Performance of GCS, page 14

As stated by the DOE, damage was observed by NMED during the post-monsoonal walk
down to the log check dam installed in 2017 Figure E 3.9-1. The DOE must assess the
damage to the log check dam and provide documentation of repair work in the 2019
Sandia Wetlands Performance Report, due to NMED in 2020.

2. Table 1.4-4 ISCO Bottle Configurations and Analytical Suites 2018 Storm Water
Sampling Plan for E121, E122, and E123, page 27

NMED notes that the start time to collect the samples is 10 minutes after the peak
discharge height is reached in the field stormwater samplers (denoted as MAX +10).
NMED is concerned that this delay in collection may result in the collection of samples
that are not representative. The DOE must provide justification of this sample collection
method to ensure that the samples collected are representative.

NMED has reviewed the Sections 3.8 Proposed Changes to Monitoring from Plan from 2018
and approves of the reduction in alluvial well monitoring locations, the proposed sampling suite,
and the use of aerial based geomorphological and vegetative monitoring every third year or after
a large disturbance event (100 cubic feet per second). The DOE must continue to monitor the
performance of the Sandia Canyon Wetland GCS, and water levels in the wetlands, especially
with the planned reduction in the effluent discharge from the Sanitary Effluent Reclamation
Facility (SERF).

The next annual performance report must be submitted to NMED no later than April 30, 2020.
Should you have any questions or comments, please contact Siona Briley at (505) 476-6049.

incerely,

hn E. Kieling
Chief
Hazardous Waste Bureau

cc:
N. Dhawan, NMED HWB
S. Briley, NMED HWB
M. Schatz, NMED HWB
S. Yanicak, NMED DOE-OB
L. King, US EPA Region 6
A. Duran, DOE-EM-LA
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K. Armijo, DOE NA-LA

C. Rodriguez, DOE-EM-LA
J. Legare, N3b

F. Lockhart, N3B

A. White, N3B
locatesteam(@]lanl.gov
rera-prr(@lanl.gov
emla.docs@em.doe.gov
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